
Covenant on 

Facebook: 

Covenant Facebook 

address is: 

https://facebook.com/cpc.

kannapolis/ 

Join us on Sunday 

morning online on 

our Facebook page 

at 11:00 AM. 

For online payment 

please go to 

www.Covenantpres

byterian-

kannapolis.org 

(Instruction are on 

the page.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

 

January 2022 

Covenant Presbyterian Church 

Working for the Church 

Through the Holy Spirit 

 

Here is a summary of the 
Session Meeting January 

10, 2022  

Session Actions:  

The Session reviewed the 

budget of 2021 and 

prepared the proposed 

budget for 2022. The church 

was in the black for 2021.  

Year-End Financial Report 

for 2021: 

Income: $79,966.73 
Expenses: $63,742.95 
Excess: $16,223.78 
 
 Treasurers Report: 
 
The church remains stable 
and the giving has been 
consistent this month.  
 

Rental House Athens 

Street: 

We are expecting to have 

the house rented by 

February 2022. 

For Covenant 2022 is a 

year of transition and 

change: 

 We will be trailblazing a 

new ministry path guided by 

Session Meeting Summary for January 2022 
 

the Holy Spirit to move the 

church into our new 

normal and beyond. This 

will be done in the 

following ways. 

(1) The Church vision for 

2022 is Spiritual Passion 

and Spiritual Awaking. 

For more details see 

attached pages. 

(2) The church will be 

developing two new 

ministry areas (1) 

Community Outreach (2) 

Mental Health. Please 

read the attached pages 

for more details and the 

sub ministries under each 

main ministry area. 

(3) Here are the changes 

that we are facing in the 

post-covid-19 future. 

Please see attached 

pages. 

(4) We will also be 

developing a Church 

Prayer and Support 

Ministry. 

Other information: 

The church attendance for 

2021 is attached to show 

in person and online 

attendance.  

We also did very well with 

our online giving for the first 

full year and it has been a 

positive asset to increase 

the church’s giving. 

Because of the trend of our 

attendance, the church will 

have to develop its 

Technology Ministry 

which means (a) improving 

online service (b) 

purchasing equipment and 

(c) seeking a tech support 

person. 

Because of Covid-19 and 

all the changes the 

church has been forced to 

face, the changes the 

church is making in 2022 

are as if we are working 3 

years ahead. So, the 

churches we are making 

now will affect 2025. I look 

forward to another 

blessed year in the 

ministry of Covenant, but 

one full of change, strong 

faith, and determination. 
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